
Village of Tonica 
Board of Trustees Meeting 

Village Hall 
April 15, 2024 

 
The regular meeting was called to order by President Kevin Sluder at 7:00 p.m. 
Monday April 15, 2024. Responding to roll call were Heather Sherman, Mike 
Supan Jr., Mark Zimmer, Todd Anderson, Stephen Ebener, Dave Wiesbrock, Tom 
Goskusky, Jessica Bonnell and Robert Steele. The Pledge of Allegiance was 
recited. 
 

Guests 
Al Stremlau-TVFD 

• A motion was made by Mark Zimmer and 2nd by Dave Wiesbrock to accept 
Jackie Anderson and Sarah Briddick as first responders for the Tonica Fire 
Dept.  

Mary Kay Keutzer-Tonica Fest 
• Tonica Fest will be one day this year on August 24th. The 2nd Bob Folty 5K 

will start off the festivities with face painting, bouncy houses and possibly 
a parade to follow.  

 
Village Clerk Report - Heather Sherman 

• Water bills will be done tomorrow or Wednesday. 
• The minutes of March’s meeting were presented and approved. A motion 

was made by Tom Goskusky and 2nd by Todd Anderson. 
 

Treasurer Report - Jessica Bonnell   
• Monthly bills were presented and approved. A motion was made by Mike 

Supan Jr. and 2nd by Stephen Ebener. 
 
Police Report – Rollie Copeland 

• Eight traffic stops were made this month. Two verbal, four written 
warnings and two citations issued. 

• Body cameras are in. Policies and procedures are in place.  
 
Water & Sewer/Streets & Alley Report – Jake Summer 

• Shoulder work was completed on 19th Rd. 
• Lights have been on at the tennis courts. Are they on timers?? 

• A new door was installed for the Police Dept. 
 



Engineer’s Report - Jack Kusek (absent) 
• N/A 

 
Attorney’s Report - Robert Steele   

• N/A 
 
Trustees Comments & Complaints 

• The Easter egg hunt in the park was a success. A motion was made by 
Dave Wiesbrock and 2nd by Mark Zimmer to reimburse TGS PTC, Illini State 
Bank, Town & Country, United Methodist Church and anyone else who 
donated up to $500. 
  

A motion was made by Tom Goskusky and 2nd by Mike Supan Jr. to adjourn the 
meeting at 8:10 P.M. 

 
Respectfully Submitted,  
  
Heather Sherman  
Village Clerk 

 

 


